
 

  
 
 
 
 
July 16, 2014 
 
RE: MACALESTER COLLEGE STARS INNOVATION 
        CREDIT 
 
Dear STARS Review Committee: 
 
I write to enthusiastically to affirm the work Macalester College is doing with their new 
Sustainability Staff Network. In assisting cities across the state of Minnesota with their 
sustainability initiatives, I end up working with colleges, universities and technical schools to 
enlist their help. To date I have not seen a staff network and understand what a vital role it will 
play in advancing a campus’ sustainability efforts. 
 
Faculty sustainability networks exist – notably at the University of MN – and a few student or 
student worker sustainability networks exist, such as the successful one at Macalester. And staff 
“green teams” are not unusual in cities across Minnesota. I know these best, and see their power 
in harnessing the very detailed knowledge staff have of an organization’s material flows, energy 
use, operations and routines. Like staff green teams in business, it is not unusual to see such 
teams cut energy use at on organization by 15% in their first year of operation. 
 
Hence the innovation led by Suzanne Hansen, Macalester’s Sustainability Manager, to bring the 
staff sustainability team concept to the college. Suzanne and I worked together briefly over 15 
years ago and we have stayed in touch over the years as I have been on campus for guest lectures 
and other opportunities. As Suzanne has discussed the staff network I am inspired by this 
addition to Macalester’s portfolio of efforts across all campus groups to make the college a more 
sustainable institution.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

  
 
 
June 27, 2014 
 
US Department of Energy 
Office of Energy Efficiency and Renewable Energy 
Solar Market Pathways FOA DE-FOA-0001071 
Control number 1071-1528 
 
Re: Letter of Support for the Department of Commerce’s “Toward 10%:  A Minnesota 
Road Map for Local Solar Action” project 
 
Dear DOE staff: 
 
I write in strong support of the “Toward 10%” project proposed by my sister agency and 
GreenStep Cities program partner organization, the Minnesota Department of Commerce. No 
stranger to us here at the Pollution Control Agency and GreenStep program, we think the 
proposal builds so well on previous work in the state and, frankly, we can’t wait to promote 
solar-ready community designation through GreenStep Cities. 
 
GreenStep Cities is a voluntary challenge, assistance and recognition program to help cities 
accelerate achievement of their sustainability and quality-of-life goals. Currently there are 69 
cities, comprising 33% of the state’s population. This free continuous improvement program, 
managed by a state agency-non-profit partnership, is based upon 28 best practices. Assisting 
cities with their solar efforts and promoting these cities as good places to do solar business would 
be an excellent fit under our Renewable Energy best practice. 
 
GreenStep program staff bring a close, ongoing relationship with top management in cities: 
mayors, key city council members, key city staff, and citizen commission leaders. We think the 
“Toward 10%” effort is very important and pledge to help it succeed through our city 
relationships. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions you may have. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Philipp Muessig 
GreenStep Cities Program Co-director at the MPCA 
http://www.MnGreenStep.org   
651/757-2594;   philipp.muessig@state.mn.us  
 

 
Philipp Muessig 
GreenStep Cities Program Co-director at the MPCA 
http://www.MnGreenStep.org   
651/757-2594;   philipp.muessig@state.mn.us  
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